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Looking ahead Term 1 
 

Week 2 Week 3 Looking Ahead continued 
Monday 1

st 
 

 Best Start K2016 
Tuesday 2

nd
  

 Kinder 2016 commence 
Wednesday 3

rd
  

 Canteen opens for 2016 
Thursday 4

th
   

 Opening School Mass 10am 

 Wednesday 10
th

    

 Wed 10th Ash Wednesday Mass 
10am 

 
 

February 

 Tues 16th Kinder/Yr 1 Literacy Parent Ed 

 Tues 23rd Kinder/Yr 1 Literacy Parent Ed 

 Sat 27th P&F Welcome Drinks Under the 
Stars 

March 

 Tues 1st Yr 3 Boys to St Pauls 

 Thurs 3rd Peninsula Swim Carnival 

 Tues 8th 9am School Tours 

 

Principal  

 
Dear Families 
 
Welcome back to the beginning of another exciting school year at St Kieran’s with all the possibilities 
and opportunities it brings for our community.  I welcome new students and their families (however the 
2016 Kindergarten cohort begin next Tuesday) and new staff, Ms Nikki Robilliard 4B and Claire O’Brien 
as executive release, (working in Mrs Mary Brown’s classroom on Mondays and  Mrs Kerrie Wetzlar’s 
classroom on Thursday and on Wednesdays in coordinator classrooms).  
 
I have visited all classrooms this week and the students are very settled and eager to begin.  It seems 
that the community had a good break from their routines over the summer and are now looking forward 
to beginning the school year.  I particularly acknowledge our senior school students as they begin their leadership 
responsibilities for the year; the Year 6 leadership teams and the Year 5’s with their community leadership roles. 
 
I would also like to acknowledge the staff who has worked during the past few weeks in preparing for the academic 
year to begin.  Teaching staff engaged in professional development on both Monday and Wednesday this week as we 
prepared for the Year 1-6 students to return on Thursday and Kindergarten to begin the Best Start program. 
 
Please note the following dates for the remaining Staff Development Days for 2016.  
Friday 24 June & Monday 10 October.  These are pupil free/student free days.  More information will be available in 
regards to care being provided at the school site. 
 
Parents are encouraged to check the school calendar for upcoming events for the term. 
 
This year we commence a new journey as Pope Francis has proclaimed this year a Jubilee Year of Mercy.  We pray 
for ourselves and our community: 

May we always remember in good times and in challenging times that we are filled with loving kindness; 
May we share this in our mercy and compassion and may we experience the mercy and compassion of others; 

May we know peace and love and may we know joy in our lives. Amen. 
 
God bless,  

  
 
. 

Terri Paterson 
Principal 
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Assistant Principal 

 
Welcome to the 2016 school year!  The students look rested and ready for a year of growth and learning.  
We start the year with a great deal of assessing and data gathering in order to best tailor the learning to meet 
individual needs for our students.  Already the 2016 Kindergarten students have been working on their Best Start 
assessments and over the next few weeks, students in Years 1 through to 6 will be completing the MAI Assessment 
(Mathematical Assessment Interview).  This particular assessment gives detailed information about students’ Number 
Skills, in particular – areas such as Counting, Place Value, Addition and Subtraction, Multiplication and Division.  
These areas of Mathematics are pivotal to success in the development of students’ ability to be numerate.  This 
information allows teachers to target specific learning needs by grouping students and planning strategies linked to 
the Growth Point results as allocated by the MAI Assessment.   
 
Parents wishing to know the results of the MAI may ask for the results at the Parent Teacher Interviews which 
will be held at the end of Term 1 rather than during Term 2.  Having the Parent Teacher Interviews at the end of 
Term 1 means that once data is gathered by the 2016 teacher, needs can then be clearly identified and goals/targets 
can be set and communicated to parents (and the student) earlier in the year.  We believe this is advantageous to the 
student as it provides all parties with clear directions and goals for growth early in the year, rather than waiting until 
after the Semester 1 report has been finalised.  More information about the Parent Teacher Interviews  and Online 
Booking System (for parents to book interviews online with teachers) will be communicated towards the middle of 
Term 1.  
 
During the coming week, teachers will be sending home a form which will require filling in by parents.  The form is 
entitled “ABOUT MY CHILD”.  It is an opportunity for parents to “introduce” their child to the class teacher for 2016 
and provides a positive way for parents to highlight, to the class teacher, any specific talents or needs their child has.  
Please ensure this form is returned to the appropriate class teacher by the end of next week! 
 
Have a lovely weekend…. 

Marisa  
 

Religious Education Coordinator 

 

Parish Sacramental Program 2015- 2016 
The Parish Sacramental Program recommences for Year Three children with the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation. Parents of children who wish to continue their Sacraments of Initiation are requested to 
attend the Parent Catechesis Session for Reconciliation on either Tuesday the 2 February at 9.30am or 
Wednesday evening the 3 Feb at 7.00pm in the church. Please contact the Parish office for more 
information. 

  

Dates for your Diary: 
Opening School Mass   Thursday 4 Feb 10.00am Church 
Reconciliation Morning 9.30  Tuesday 2 Feb   9.30am  Church 
Reconciliation Evening 7.00pm  Wednesday 3 Feb 7.00pm  Church 
Ash Wednesday 10.00am  Wednesday 10 Feb 10.00am Church 
Grade 2 Family Mass   Sunday 21 Feb  9.30am  Church 
Grade 1 Family Mass   Sunday 20 March 9.30am  Church 
Holy Week Liturgy   Thursday 24 April 10.15am Church 
 
Religious Education coordinator 
    Mrs Kerrie Wetzlar 
 

School News 

 

NSW Transport – Student Travel and School Bus Service Changes 
A reminder: School Special bus services have been renumbered to eliminate any duplication of route numbers that 
may have caused confusion to students in the past. 
Please note these changes do not impact the level of service provided to the school or the route taken by these 
services.  The only change is to the three-digit route number of these services.  
 
Route 741 will become 614  Route 742 will become 775  Route 775 will become 779 
 
Detailed information regarding these changes is available on the Sydney Buses website: www.sydneybuses.info  
To check the exact bus routes go to: http://www.sydneybuses.info/schools/stkm  
 
If your child is started at St Kieran’sschool this year or moved from Year 2 to Yr 3, or Yr 6 to Yr 7 you will need to 
apply for a new bus pass online from Transport NSW – transportnsw.info/school-students.   
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2016 Dates 
January 
Mon 25th Staff Development Day 

Wed 27th Staff Development Day 

Thurs 28th Yrs 1–6 Commence 

February 
Mon 1st Best Start Kindergarten 

Tues 2nd Kinder Commence – morning tea for Kinder parents 

Thurs 4th Open School Mass 10am 

Wed 10th Ash Wednesday 

Tues 16th  Literacy evening for K-1 parents 7pm 

Fri 19th  2pm Assembly – Yr 6 presenting 

Mon 22nd Robotics Yr 5 

Sat 27th P&F Drinks under the Stars 7pm 

March 
Tues 1st Yr 3 Boys visiting St Paul’s 

Thurs 3rd Peninsula Swim Carnival 

Fri 4th  2pm Assembly – Yr 3 presenting 

Mon 7th Robotics – Yr 6 

7 – 11th Fallow Week 

Mon 8th 9-11am School Tours for prospective parents 

Thurs 10th Yr 6 Peninsula Cluster Mass 

Sun 12th Band Workshop 

Mon 14th  7pm P&F meeting 

Tues 15th Open Day 9 – 11am 

Sun 20th  Palm Sunday – Family Mass Yr 1 

Mon 21st Open Classrooms 9 – 9.45am – Literacy.  Also Harmony Day 

Thurs 24th Holy Week liturgy 12pm 

Fri 25th  Good Friday 

Sun 27th Easter Sunday 

Mon 28th Easter Monday 

Mon 29th 8.45am Monday Assembly – Easter Story 

29th – 31st Parent /Teacher interviews – by appointment online booking 

April 
4th – 11th Parent /Teacher interviews – by appointment online booking  

Mon 4th St Kieran’s Cross Country 

Tues 5th Soccer Gala Day Yrs 3 & 4 

Thurs 7th Soccer Gala Day Yrs 5 & 6 

Fri 8th  Last Day Term 1 

Tues 26th Term 2 Commences 

 
Term Dates 2016  

Term 1 Wednesday 27 January to Friday 08 April Students Yr 1 – 6 commence Thursday 28 January 
      Kinder 2016 commence Tuesday 2 February 

Term 2 Tuesday 26 April to Friday 01 July 

Term 3 Monday 18 July to Friday 23 September 

Term 4 Monday 10 October to Tuesday 20 December Students will finish Friday 16 December 2016 

 

School Bell Times 
A reminder to all parents that school supervision begins at 8.15am. Children should not arrive at school prior to this. 

 8.43am  Warning bell –  

 8.45am  Classes commence 

 11am  Recess 

 11.15am Class resumes 

 12.40pm Lunch bell for children going to oval 

 12.50pm Play 

 1.50pm  Class resumes 

 2.50pm  Warning Bell 

 2.55pm  Final Bell 
 



Please note there is no supervision after 3.15pm.  
 
Should you be running late please contact the office so a message can be given to the class teacher. 
 

Late Arrival/Early Departure/Absence Notes 
Should you be bringing your child to school late or if they need to leave early please fill in a Late Arrival/Early 
departure note.  These are available at the school office or from the website.  If your child is absent due to illness 
please call the school office 9949 3523 and press 1 for the absentee line.  A note (available from the office) will need 
to be supplied upon return. 
 

Other Leave Requests 
Parents are discouraged from taking their children out of school during term time for holidays.  All leave requests must 
be given in writing.  Forms are available from the website or school office.  Principal permission must be given for 
leave over 9 days. 
 

School Fees 
Invoices for 2016 school fees were emailed to all families earlier this week.  It is important that fee schedules are 
maintained for the smooth running of school finances.  School fees are essential to the financial viability of your 
child(ren’s) school and, to enable us to pay our accounts as they become due, we have to control closely our cash 
flow.  Should you wish to discuss your account please contact Julia Postle in the office on 9949 3523. 
 
 

What Happens at St Kieran’s Library? 
 

 

Borrowing and Library Lessons:     Tuesday for Kinder, 1R, 2B, 2S 
                                                            Wednesday 1L 
 
Borrowing with classroom teacher: 
 
Year 3- Wednesday 
Year 4- Monday 
Year 5- Thursday 
Year 6- Friday 
 

 
Please encourage your child to be an active borrower.   

 Bring library bag every week.   

 Return and borrow each week. 

 Ask your child to get out their books at home and read with, or to 
them. 

 Make a safe, regular place to leave library books in the house, where 
they can always be found (and away from food or drinks). 

 
         Happy borrowing! 

 
Liz McGuire 

 

Drama Scene – Weekly Drama Program here at St Kieran’s in 2016. 
Tuesdays – 2 Groups, A few spots available. 
Term 1, 2 February – 22 March. 
 

 *YRS K-3 Drama Group, Tuesday Lunchtimes. 
Kindergarten and children in Years 1,2,3, benefit from coming in off the playground for 1 structured play time in a 
week.  Drama builds their friendship making and confidence in speaking effectively to new people and in front of a 
group.  Lessons therefore concentrate on voice work and are also designed to link into literacy.  Drama Scene 
storytelling and roleplay is ideal for children who enjoy imaginative play. 
The lessons are designed for children to munch every bite of lunch as they play. 
Year 3 children can choose which time slot best suits. 
 



 *YRS 3-6 Drama Group. 
Primary aged children benefit from Drama developing their teamwork, negotiation skills in small group work, 
presentation skills and confident public speaking.  Lessons indulge in creative quick thinking and problem solving 
through improvisation scene work, games and writing plays. 

 
Enrol online www.dramascene.com.au 
For more information ring Stephanie Waites 0407 235 914 / 9716 6604. 
 

Band Start Times 
Senior band commence Thursday 4 February at 7:15am and Junior Band commence Friday 12 February at 7:15am 
 

Parent Community   st.kierans.pf@gmail.com 

 
 

Uniform Shop 
 Opening hours: every second Thursday from 8.30am - 9.30am – next open Thursday 11 February and then 

every 2
nd

 Thursday after (25 Feb, 10 March).  

 Orders will be filled alternate Thursdays.  .  Order forms available at reception or on the website. 

 Stock held at office: ties (girls & boys), hats, excursion bags, & scarves.  Please have the correct money as only 
small change is held. 

 EFTPOS and credit card facilities are available at the Uniform Shop. 

 If you have any uniform queries please email: lizsnell72@gmail.com 
 

Canteen 
We need your help to keep our St Kieran’s Canteen running. 
We have a number of dates still needing to be filled in the Canteen for 2016.  If you can please volunteer it would be 
greatly appreciated.  Please see the attached Canteen Roster PDF with the dates where we require your help, these 
are in orange. If you can fill any of these shifts please email Jo Nesbitt: joanne.nesbitt@dbb.catholic.edu.au or 
call/text 0410 629 135 as soon as possible. 
 
Also, if you can please be a Casual fill-in please email or text. 
Thank you to those who have already volunteered their time. 
The Canteen is a great way for your child/ren to see that St Kieran’s is a community for all the family.  
 
What’s involved: 
Sign up for a day that suits you – pick from the following shifts: 

 Full day: 8.50am – 1.45pm  (feel free to do other drop offs if needed) 

 Morning: 8.50am – 11.15am (feel free to do other drop offs if needed) 

 Afternoon: 11.15am – 1.50pm 
 
All training will be provided at your first shift. The Canteen is a great way to meet new parents, and make new friends. 
 
NEXT WEEK’s ROSTER (Term 1 - Week 2): 
Wednesday 3 February: Carly Starkey, Katrina Beaman 
Thursday 4 February: Sarah Molinia, Liz Snell 
Friday 5 February: Sascha Chahwan-Harris, Rosie Nikolic, Sania Saady 
 
https://www.flexischools.com.au 
 
Any changes to the canteen roster, please contact: Jo Nesbitt - joanne.nesbitt@dbb.catholic.edu.au or text 0410 629 
135. 

 

Community News 

 
Go4Fun Program:  If you have been thinking about starting the year off getting your child eating healthier and getting 
more active, now is the time to join the FREE Go4Fun program for Term 1 2016.  Join this local Go4Fun program and 
help transform your 7 to 13 year old child into an active, happy, motivated child this year. Go4Fun involves both 
parents and children, and focuses on developing healthy eating habits, building self-confidence and getting kids more 
active. The 10 week Go4Fun programs are  coordinated by NSW Health and will commence in February. Sessions 
run after school  and include informative games, fun and active exercise activities, tips on healthy food and portion 
sizes, label reading, a supermarket tour and more.  Some of the benefits of the program include:  Improved self-
esteem and confidence; Improved sporting skills and fitness; Improved team work and communication; improved diet, 
which enhances concentration and mood/behaviour; A healthier child.  You can register or find out more information 
by making a free call to 1800 780 900, visiting www.go4fun.com.au, or contacting the Go4Fun Coordinator on 9976 
9532.   
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